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October 14, 2018 

Adoration: 

Tuesday  9:00am—7:00pm 

Confession:   Saturday 4:15—4:40pm  

Baptisms: Parishioners are asked to please call the Parish Office. You 

must be registered in the parish three months prior to Baptism. 

Marriages:  Parishioners are asked to make arrangements with the priest 

at least six months in advance. You must be registered in the parish for 

one year prior to the wedding. 

Bulletin Deadline 

Please have articles in the office by Tuesday 12 noon. 

 

 



  Liturgical Ministers St. Bridget Church          

             

   SATURDAY, October 20th 5pm. 

EOM:  Nancy Boefer & John Overmann 

LECTOR:  Jill Burleson 

SERVER:  Gus Girdner & Megan Kersting 

   SUNDAY, October 21st, 8am. 

EOM:  Mike & Ginger Beck 

LECTOR:  Lori Hinkenbein 

SERVERS:  Grace Gebhard & Landon Swebilius 

   SUNDAY, October 21st 10am. 

EOM:  Pam Manuel  

LECTOR:  Gayle Rogan 

SERVERS:         Sara Conover & Gabriel Wiersma    

28th Sunday in Ordinary Time  

 Mass   Schedule   Mass Intentions  

Mon.     10/15 8:00am Allen Wiggins  

Tue.      10/16 8:00am        The Overmann Family 

Wed.    10/17 8:00am Marcella Hoeflinger 

Thur.    10/18 8:00am    Joe Schmelz 

Fri.       10/19 8:00am Marcella Hoeflinger 

Sat.      10/20 5:00pm Courtney Gloeckler 

Sun.      10/21 8:00am        Pro Populi 

Sun.      10/21 10:00am Kevin Shortt 

Pastor’s Notes 

Greetings, 

 

I would like to give another reminder for all of those who have 

yet to volunteer for our Fall Festival – that the time is ap-

proaching. We are almost halfway through October, and while 

many things have been organized, we could always use more 

help. I would especially like people to consider helping with our 

Apple butter preparation, this will start Friday, October 26th 

in the school cafeteria.  Please check in the vestibule for sign 

up sheets. 

 

May God bless you all. 

 

Fr. Jim Holbrook 

The Rosary will be said at 7:25am before every weekday Mass 

during the month of October. 

The 8th grade class at Our Lady of Lourdes is sponsoring a 

Haunted House.  It will be held on the parish grounds on Satur-

day, October 20th from 6-9 pm.  All ages and blood types wel-

come.  Admission is $5.  Tickets can be purchased beforehand 

or you can pay at the door.  All proceeds to benefit the 8th 

grade Pro-Life Trip.  For more information, call 636-742-2072. 

FALL FESTIVAL  

APPLE BUTTER   

DONATIONS 

NEEDED       

BEFORE 10/26 

WE ARE STILL IN NEED OF           

DONATIONS OF SUGAR & 1 BAG OF SPLENDA  

THANK YOU TO EVERYONE WHO HAVE         

ALREADY DONATED!  

CALLING ALL VENDORS! 

The Fall Festival is near.  Reserve your table for $25.00 

and sell your goods, services, arts & crafts.   

NOVEMBER 4, 2018 11am-6pm 

 

CALL DAN WITTE AT 636-271-0989 OR THE PARISH 

OFFICE                

TO RESERVE YOUR TABLE 

$5.00 per parking spot or $5.00 to enter lot.  Pay the 

night of event.  Please bring candy to share.  CHILI 

COOKOFF!  Contact Monica Mullinax to enter your chili.  

CONCESSIONS TO BENEFIT THE PRO-LIFE TRIP.   

St. James Parish Catiwissa, MO is having their Fall Festival on Octo-

ber 14th from  11am-6pm.  Fried Chicken and beef dinner, games, 

craft fair, paint ball and raffle.  For more information or for tickets 

call Judie Fitzgerald at 314-255-8822 or the St. James Parish    

Office at 636-451-4685 

 

SAFETY FIRST! - A message from Mrs.   

Hanneken  

 

The chain and “rolling stop sign” will be up  

during different times in the school day.  Please notice 

the chain before entering the school parking lot.  

Thanks for making “Safety First” for our students 



28th Sunday in Ordinary Time 

IN YOUR PRAYERS FOR ST. BRIDGET Please remember the sick:  

Liam & Lauren Viotrain, Michele Payne, Judy Green, Lawrence Dann, David 

Mueller, Rosie Lewis, Bev & Bob Schneider, Lexi Williams, John Hudson, Fr. 

Bob Heimos, David Reincke, Pat Cape, Kay McDonald,  Gabrielle Heidorn,  

Rita Baker,  Laura Masson,, Wanda Sansoucie, Jerry Stewart, Cecilia 

Mueller,  Marge Phelan,  Larry Morrison, Emilia Wieczorek, Patsy Jenning,  

Pat Rotert, Rosalie Buscher, Mike Clive,  Gene & Joyce Dorenkamp, Amber 

Luetkemeyer, Joshua Carson, Meg  Gallagher, Christine Floyd, Frank 

Seiberich,  Martha Sheerin-Speck, Ronni Kelly, Korey Tacchi,  Mike Parks, 

Mike Rine, Rose Schuessler, Liz Strieker, Becky Coyner, Amanda Yahl, 

LeRoy Hirth, Marchello Sciortino, Robin Henry, Dave Whitt,  Geraldine 

Carrico,  Laurie Donnelly, Gloria Schulte, Tim Brauer, Maria San Paulo, Deb-

bie Price, Brandon Huels, Mari Vitali, Dan  Gettemeier, Bill  Devine Sr.,  Bill 

Drimped, Christine Eilman, David May,  Jenny Gallagher, Bev Duncan, Eric 

Singsaas, Kathy Doak, Steve Wehmeier,  Pat Gomez, Alice Thawley, Joe 

Quennoz, Lizzy Gann, Stephen W. Flannery Jr., Dan Witte, 

Cleon Schneider, Ron Phillips,  Christina Null, Dave Holdinghausen, Jack 

Drummond, Candy Cloak, Pauline Masson and the home bound and 

nursing home patients. Also those who serve our country:  Corey Dorsey, 

Sgt. Jeremy Ross, Jennings Casey, Josh Carter, Michael Ainsworth, Chief 

Petty Officer Mike Murphy, Isaac & Luke Wiersma, Aaron Cooley, Alex 

Churchill, Jonathan Savala, Brandon Ell, Joe Petersen., Cortney Wells & 

Wade Iliff Jr. , 

St. Bridget Stewardship 

10/7/2018 

252 Collection Envelopes  

Our weekly need is $5000 Received $5679.65 

 Catholic Appeal $100.00 Parish Improvements 315.00                          

Disaster Relief 454.00 Deacon Drive 668.00 SVdP 972.01  

Q.  If war, under certain circumstances, is justifiable, why 

doesn’t the Catholic Church allow priests to fight like ordinary 

soldiers? 

 

A.  War is only justifiable only if it is forced upon a peaceful 

people.  Then, and only then, can a country be justified in de-

fending itself by force of arms.  While ordinary citizens are jus-

tified in repelling the aggressors, the Church forbids priests to 

engage in an occupation involving bloodshed.  Even apart from 

war, there are many occupations which are quite lawful in and of 

themselves which would be most incongruous for priests.  For 

example, it is not sinful to be a bartender but it would be most 

unbecoming for a priest to engage in such a profession.  The 

Church forbids priests to engage in many forms of commercial 

and industrial activity normal to others.  Priests should always 

abstain from active violence, regardless of the form it takes.  By 

his very vocation, a priest stands for the ideals of ‘another 

world’.  He must primarily labor for the eternal and spiritual wel-

fare of people rather than their temporal and material welfare.  

That doesn’t mean that a priest should ignore the plight of peo-

ple on Earth.  It’s just that our eternal welfare comes first.  A 

priest, first and foremost, represents Christ and His kingdom 

rather than any earthly kingdom.  As a person’s earthly life 

comes to an end, he/she turns their thoughts to another, higher, 

realm—away from their previous earthly concerns.  As people 

near death, they turn to a priest who has already ceased to be-

long to this world.  The priest represents the love and mercy of 

God and the peace of Christ—a Master who much preferred to 

be crucified for us rather than crucify us.  And because of this, 

a priest should abstain from active fighting in which ferocity and 

hatred are so easily enkindled as opposed to love.  In war, even in 

a just war, men/women are agents of death rather than life.  Let 

the priest shed his own blood, if necessary, for Christ and for 

souls.  But, never let him shed blood.  The only enemy the priest 

should destroy is sin.  Deacon Mike can be reached at 

mmeadg@outlook.com. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

JOIN OUR YOUTH GROUP OCTOBER 18TH IN THE RECTORY 

 

Youth group is open to all 7th and 8th graders.  They meet on the 3rd 

Thursday of each month.  Games, BBQ, Fellowship and fun.  For more 

information please contact Patty Biehle at  

irisheyes616@gmail.com 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Registration fees per family: 

$80-1st player, $40.00-2nd player, $25.00-3rd player ($145 

max per family/sport) 

 

Concession Stand: 

1. Buyout-$50.00 per family/sport OR 

2. Work-one 5 hour shift per family/sport 

 

Go to www.ezrosters.com/stl-stb.  Deadline to register is 

October 25, 2018.   

 

If you have any questions please contact Jeff Mohesky at 

jeffmohesky@yahoo.com 

Register for 

St. Bridget’s 

CYC Winter 

Sports Boys 

and Girls   

basketball 3rd-

8th graders.   


